
Optimist Club of Fort Sam Houston
Weekly Meeting Minutes

April 30,2015

The meeting was called to order by President Fay Hopkins at 11:59.

The invocation was presented by Jack Hopkins.

President Fay led us in the Pledge to the Flag.

The following members were present:
Fay Hopkins                  Jack Hopkins
Rick Coleman              Russell Shrader
Pam Parnell                 Jack Kellman

Fay commented thta Sara and "Y"s absense was due to "Y"s eye appointment.

Birthdays for the Month for the last time this year is Russell Shrader.  It was on the 23rd.

Minutes from the April 23 meeting were read by  Secretary Jack Hopkins. A motion to approve was made
by Rick Coleman and was seconded by Russell Shrader. The motion Passed.

Following Russell Shrader's anouncement concerning the Ft. Sam Golf Course management change, humor
was presented by Rick Coleman.  President Fay then read a cute story.  

Rick Coleman announced the American Legion's upcoming convention at the VFW on Austin Highway,
Saturday, May 16th.  Gene Overstreet will be the keynote speaker.  Let Lloyd Buckmaster know if you want
to attend.

Rick also related that Bob Hogue is having sciatic nerve pains, but expects to get shots this week to relieve
the pain.

Rick talked to Betty Gower , who busy helping Bob Williams, who fell recently and is having some
problems.

Thursday May 21, Rick will be leading the meeting in the absence of Fay (and Jack).

Rick said that Lester was extremely flattered by the coaster.

Russell Shrader collected the fines. 

President Fay discuused the Optimist International convention, next week's Board Meeting, the Third
Quarter District Meeting including the Oratorical Contest.

She also mentioned that Alamo Heights may not donate for the Christmas Party next year.

A discussion of the Night in 09 followed with Jack discussing his winning ticket.  Jack also suggested that we
might consider buying a booth next your to Night in 09 or Metrocom's event or Kidsville's event.
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Fay also discussed the turnout at Marieroze Hollyday's visitation.

General discussions with various humorous stories followed.

Foundation President Jack discussed the Foundation Board meeting on the 12th, also the Big Give San
Antonio.

Jack drew the winning ticket and Pam won $6.00. 

Following the Optimist Creed, the meeting adjourned at   The Meeting was adjourned at 12:43.


